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Notice of Vacancy in the Office of County Commissioner  

of Campbell County Wyoming 
 
In accordance with state law, the Chairman of the Campbell County Republican Party (CCGOP) 
has called a meeting of the Campbell County Republican Central Committee to be held on Friday, 
August 16, 2024 at 5:30 p.m. at the City of Gillette Council Chambers, 201 E. 5th, Gillette, 
Wyoming for the purpose of the selection of a list of three (3) persons qualified to fill the vacancy 
in the office of County Commissioner for Campbell County, Wyoming caused by the resignation 
of Campbell County Commissioner Butch Knutson. By law, that list will then be forwarded to the 
Board of County Commissioners of Campbell County for appointment of one (1) of the three (3) 
to fill the Vacancy.  
 
Any bona fide resident of Campbell County, Wyoming who is registered to vote as a Republican 
may apply to the Campbell County Republican Party Central Committee for consideration to fill 
the vacancy.  Any person qualified to fill the vacancy and wishing to be considered for selection 
to the list of three (3) persons from which the appointment shall be made by the Campbell County 
Board of County Commissioners is asked to apply. In addition to the required application, 
applicants may also submit a letter of interest, a resume, and/or any other information that the 
person wishes to have considered as a part of his or her application for consideration. Additional 
information shall not exceed a total of four (4) pages.   
 
The application form is available on our website https://www.campbellcountyrepublicans.com/. 
Hard copies are also available at the Campbell County Clerk’s Office located in the Campbell 
County Courthouse, 500 S. Gillette Avenue, Suite 1600, Gillette, Wyoming. Completed 
applications shall be submitted via email to CCGOP Secretary Lauren Tryon 
(lauren.tryon11@gmail.com), and carbon copied (cc) to CCGOP Vice-Chairman Norberto 
Orellana (norberto@norbertoorellana.com), and/or by personal delivery to the Campbell County 
Clerk’s Office located in the Campbell County Courthouse, 500 S. Gillette Avenue, Suite 1600, 
Gillette, Wyoming.  These materials must be received by 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, August 14, 
2024.   
 
All applications received shall be considered public information and shall be distributed without 
limitation. 
 
 

Any questions may be directed to 
Scott Clem, Chairman, 

Campbell County Republican Party 
(307) 660-7141 
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